
Installing CleverQ on Windows Vista or Windows 7 
 
In order to successfully install CleverQ on Windows Vista or Windows 7, you should 
turn off User Account Control (UAC).  UAC forces users that are part of the local 
administrators group to run like they were regular users with no administrative privileges.   
This is good for preventing unwanted programs from installing themselves on your 
computer, but for legitimate programs, this becomes a problem.   So it is necessary to 
disable UAC during the installation of CleverQ.   You can optionally re-enable UAC 
after the installation.  UAC needs to be off the first time you start CleverQ and when you 
activate it. 
 
There are a number of sources on the Internet that describe the methods to disable UAC.   
Included here is one of the simpler methods. 
 
Windows Vista: 
Go to the Control Panel and choose “User Accounts”.  You should see this screen: 

 
Select “Turn User Account Control on or off”.   Uncheck the UAC option as shown on 
the next figure and press OK.  You may need to reboot the computer for the change to 
take affect. 

 



 
Windows 7: 
 
Go to the Control Panel and choose “User Accounts”.  You should see this screen: 

 
Select “Change User Account Control setting”.   Slide the bar to the bottom “Never 
Notify” and press OK.   You may need to reboot the computer for the change to take 
affect. 

 
 


